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Dear Wahyanites, 

 

Welcome to the first edition of the WYKPSA 2015-16 newsletters. 

 

As old boys, we live and breathe our Alma Mater. It is where we spent our moments when we were young, and have 

many remarkable memories.  Every time I speak with many of you, the topics that linger among us are the high and 

low, joy and tears together with our beloved Jesuit Fathers, Teachers, School Staff and Alumni.  I believe all of us have 

at least one thing relating to our School that will make you never forget, and I believe these are the "seeds" that keep 

our sense of belongings and brotherhood. 

 

I am proud to be part of Wah Yan and able to work with our Executive Committee to bring all of us closer and 

contribute to our community.  Through this newsletter and the activities we introduce, I wish the Jesuit spirit "For 

and With Others" can be passed on to our next generations. 

 

Regards, 

WYKPSA  

Chairman 2015 - 2016 

Chow Yiu Ming, Raymond (Class 1988) 
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The Annual General Meeting (AGM) of 

Wah Yan College, Kowloon Past Students’ 

Association was successfully held on 30 

May 2015 at WYK School Hall. The 

members of Executive Committee for the 

term of 2015-2016 were elected during the 

meeting. 

WYKPSA Executive Committee  2015-2016 

 
Honorary President: Chung Wai Leung, Warren 1979 

Immediate Past President: Ho Siu Tong, Tom 1981 

President: Siu Chun Pong, Raymond 1996 

Vice-President: Yu Chun Sing, Sam 1983 

Chairman: Chow Yiu Ming, Raymond 1988 

Vice Chairman: Hui Cheuk Kit, Frederick 1996 

Vice Chairman: Lai Chun Yue, Eric 1997 

Vice Chairman: Li Yin Pok, Chris 2007 

Hon. Secretary: Tong Pak Kin, Simon 2001 

Hon. Treasurer: Poon Cheuk Bun, Benny 2004 

 

Members: 

Chan Hing Yau, Philip 1975 Lau Wai Hung 1975 Fong Wing Hong, Monty1983 

Chan Yiu Pun, Jimmy 1984 Ho Yiu Cheung, Garreth 1984 Cho Chun Lung, Jack 1985 

Leung Kay Tai 1988 Chu Wai Tak, Victor 1988 Chan Tsz Tung, Anthony 1989 

Koo Gar Man, Simon 1991 Ip Shing Yang, Sheldon 1996 Lam Sze Wai, Stephen 1996 

Li Chun Wai, Vincent 1996 Ng Fei Yeung, Miro 1996 Chan Shing Kin, Ken 1997 

Cheung Yin Cheong, Stan 1997 Law Wai Kei, Ernest 1997 Leung Mang Hong, Calvin 1997 

Leung Kui Kei, Bernett 1997 Chan Yuk Lung, Bryan 2000 Wong Shun Kin 2001 

Chan Pak Woon, Victor 2003 Chan Ka Kit2003 Tse Hin Nan2004 

Cheung Chi Ho, Haley 2006 Chan Chi Kan, Paul 2007 Chiu Yu Kiu, Gabriel 2008 

Leung Ho Wai, John 2008 Wan Wing Lin, Matthew 2008 Seto King Fung, Jericho 2010 

Fung Kwun Yan, Alex 2012  
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With more than 8,000 audience, 200 performers and 300 volunteers, the finale of Wah Yan 

90th/95th Anniversary Celebration, Homecoming Concert 2015 was successfully held on 1 

August 2015 at Hong Kong Coliseum.  

 

 

More photos please visit :  

http://ibank.wyk.edu.hk/index.php?pageType=folder&currDir=./2014-

2015/20150801%20Homecoming%20Concert 

 

 [鍵入文件的引文或重點的摘要。

您可以將文字方塊放在文件中的

任何位置。使用 [文字方塊工具] 

索引標籤以變更重要引述文字方

塊的格式。] 

[鍵入文件的引文或重點的摘要。

您可以將文字方塊放在文件中的

任何位置。使用 [文字方塊工具] 

索引標籤以變更重要引述文字方

塊的格式。] 

http://ibank.wyk.edu.hk/index.php?pageType=folder&currDir=./2014-2015/20150801%20Homecoming%20Concert
http://ibank.wyk.edu.hk/index.php?pageType=folder&currDir=./2014-2015/20150801%20Homecoming%20Concert


 

4 

 

Speech by School Supervisor 

Rev. Fr. Stephen Chow 

The Jesuit Fathers were enjoying the 

show 

Special Guest, 

 Mr Hacken lee (WYHK ‘86) 

*Credits to WYK School Photography Team 
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The finale of 16th Wah Yan Football League Cup 

was successfully held on 13 June 2015. The 

team FATX (WYK’01) was crowned Champion by 

beating the team NEW STAR (WYK’08). The top 

scorer award went to Chiu Chun Ngon (WYK’08) 

from NEW STAR who scored 6 goals in the 

entire tournament. 

 

The prize presentation ceremony was officiated 

by WYK Principal Warren Chung (WYK’79), 

WYHK Principal Dr. Y. L. So (WYHK’77), WYKPSA 

Chairman Raymond Chow (WYK’88) and 

WYHKPSA Vice President Silas Chan 

(WYHK’85).  

 



 

6 

 

The Champion – FATX (WYK’04) 

The 1
st
 Runner up –  

NEW STAR (WYK’08) 

The Top scorer –  

Chiu Chun Ngon (WYK’08) 
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Birthday Celebration for Jesuit Fathers 
 

A birthday celebration lunch will be held for our beloved Jesuit Fathers, whose birthdays fall 

between July and November. Fr. Stephen Chow, Fr. Naylor, Fr. Coghlan and Fr. Russell have 

accepted our invitation to join and we are expecting a few more to join. WYKPSA would seek your 

help to promote this event to broader Wah Yan community with details below: 

 

Date :  3
rd

 October, 2015 (Sat) 

Time :  12:00 noon Reception 

12:30 p.m. Lunch 

Venue :  WYK School Hall 

Charge :         HK$350.00 per person 

   HK$180.00 for full-time student (including undergraduate student)  

 

Kindly RSVP by return the Reply Slip below.  

 

Looking forward to seeing you at the event and let’s celebrate our beloved Jesuit Fathers’ birthdays 

together! 

 

Sincerely,  

Raymond Chow 

Chairman of WYKPSA 2015-16                                                               

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

REPLY SLIP 

 

__________________________ (NAME IN BLOCK LETTER) will attend the birthday celebration lunch 

for Jesuit Fathers on 3rd October 2015. 

Number of Participants: _______________   Year of Graduation (F.5/S.6): __________ (WYK / WYHK) 

 

Contact Number: ____________________    E-mail: ___________________________ 

RSVP: 

Victor Chan (WYK’03)  Tel: 64866037  Fax: 25729370  E-mail: pakwoonc@hotmail.com 

Benny Poon (WYK’04)  Tel: 94930643  Fax: 31773209  E-mail: bennypoon.office@gmail.com 

mailto:pakwoonc@hotmail.com
mailto:bennypoon.office@gmail.com
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Tree Collapse 

 

We are sorry to report that, under black rainstorm 

signal, a tree next to the football court was 

collapsed in the morning on 26 May 2015. 

Fortunately, no one was injured. 

 

Wahyanites used to throw their shoes onto the tree 

after the football match. It had been a special and 

unique memory to us, especially to those who love 

playing football in the school. It was a sad day for 

Wahyanites that the tree which carried lots of 

beautiful memory collapsed under bad weather. 

 

WYK Alumni Dragon Boat Team 

 

Congratulations to the WYK Alumni Dragon Boat 

Team for being the 2
nd

 runner up in the first round 

competition at Sai Kung Dragon Boat Festival on 20 

June 2015.  They will have their second competition on 

20 September 2015 at Sai Kung harbour.  Best of luck 

to them!  If you would like to come and support, please 

contact the team leader Chris Li (’07) at 9803-9691.  
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The Annual General Meeting of the alumni 

chapter in Australia was held on 12th June 

2015. Louvre Tang (WYK’09) was elected as 

the president of the chapter. 

 

To know more about the alumni chapter in 

Australia :  

http://sydney.wypsa.org/ 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/7126847

4132/?fref=ts 

WYK LegalFraternity gathering  

9 June 2015 

If you wish to participate in future 

events, please contact Frederick Hui 

(WYK' 96) - Frederick.hui@gmail.com.   

Celebration Dinner for the WYK Tennis 

Team – 27 August 2015 

 

http://sydney.wypsa.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/71268474132/?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/groups/71268474132/?fref=ts
file:///C:/Users/li_yin_pok/Desktop/Frederick.hui@gmail.com
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Follow us in facebook:  

https://www.facebook.com/wykpsa 

The Football Interest Group of WYKPSA just had friendly football match with the 

Recreation and Sports Club for Hong Kong Professional Bodies on 13 September 

2015.  

 

The Football Interest Group will organize regular games, if you are interested to 

join, please contact Tom Ho (‘81) at tom_stho@yahoo.com. 

 

 

wykpsa

https://www.facebook.com/wykpsa
file:///C:/Users/li_yin_pok/Dropbox/WYKPSA%20circular/Circular%2070/tom_stho@yahoo.com

